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October 11, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that would implement King County’s Surface Water Management (SWM) Low-Income Discount Program. Once enacted, the SWM Low-Income Discount Program will provide financial relief from SWM fees to certain low-income households experiencing financial hardship.

Currently, SWM fees are waived in full for residents who qualify for a property tax exemption or deferral under the existing Senior Citizen Property Tax Exemption Program offered by the King County Assessor’s Office that is established in King County Code 9.08.080 as authorized under the Revised Code of Washington (RCW) 84.36.381. The Assessor’s program is available to any King County senior citizen or disabled person with a maximum income that is 65 percent of the median household income, which is $58,423 for 2020, according to King County Department of Assessments.

The proposed legislation will implement an additional low-income discount for King County households earning income of less than twice the federal poverty level, as established by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, notably without qualification criteria of being a senior or having a disability. The SWM Low Income Discount Program will provide a 50 percent discount on SWM fees to qualified homeowners. It will be administered by the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

The program will further the King County Strategic Plan goal of preserving the housing stability of low income families by reducing financial burden that could lead to homelessness. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County better support residents who are experiencing financial hardship. 


If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Josh Baldi, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-477-9440.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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